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Dear Parents / Carers,

Year 6 Welcome Letter

Welcome back – and welcome to Class 6! My name is Kate Davenport and I am the year 6 teacher. I look forward to working together with you this year to make the children’s final year at Primary School a positive one.

Year 6 is a very important and sometimes challenging year. As well as having to focus on being ready for the SATs in May, year 6 is also about preparation for secondary school. During the year we will be working to develop skills that will enable the children’s transition to secondary education to be as smooth as possible. In particular we will be focusing on developing their independence (in both academic and social situations), as well as their levels of perseverance, willingness to take sensible risks and an attitude where they are always prepared to have a go!

Curriculum

As with all other year groups, the year 6 curriculum includes maths, English, science, RE, history, geography, art, DT, computing, PSHE, French, music and PE. In addition, we will start practising examples of SATs questions, building towards working through whole papers as we get closer to May. Our topics for this year are:

Autumn term – China

Spring term – Extreme Earth

Summer term – Ancient Greece

More information can be found about our current topic on the class page of the school website.

SATs

The SATs will take place in the week beginning the 11th May. A parent workshop to provide more information will be held a little closer to the time. In order to better prepare the children they will take part in a ‘mock’ SATs week during the week beginning the 3rd February. They will be tested using last year’s papers and the results will be shared with you at Parents Evening the following week.

How can you help?
1. Please encourage your child to read as much as possible.

2. Make sure they are practising and learning their spellings (the children are tested every Friday).

3. Remind them to complete their homework – many secondary schools expect children to do homework every night so encouraging the children to spend 15 minutes on Doodle Maths / English every evening will be great preparation for this (3 times a week is the minimum).

4. Ensure the children are at school on time – we start an Early Morning Task every day at 8.40am. This is designed to revise and develop both grammar and maths knowledge that are useful for the SATs; if the children are late they miss out on this opportunity.

PE

Please ensure the children have their full PE kit in school. PE will take place on a Thursday and Friday. We send kits home for washing every half term.
Other information

· Children in year 6 are allowed to walk home from school. Please ensure you have given your permission in writing if you wish your child to do this.

· In year 6 the children have the opportunity to participate in the Civic Award. There will be a short presentation about the award this Friday in class 6 at 3.15pm.
· We are currently in the process of finalising details for the year 6 residential – more details to follow soon!

· We are very lucky to have Mrs Coverdale (an incredibly experienced TA) working within our class.

Any questions?

If there is anything you are unsure about or if you have any concerns during the year, please do not hesitate to come and see me. For any quick queries you can usually catch me on the playground at the end of the day. If you need to have a slightly more in-depth conversation, then I am available on most Mondays and Fridays between 3.30-4.00pm. Please make an appointment via Mrs Gale in the office.

Thank you for taking the time to read this letter and I look forward to a really positive and productive year ahead!

Kind regards,

Kate Davenport

Year 6 Teacher
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Our Lady of the Angels Catholic Primary School, Queensway, Torquay TQ2 6DB
Tel: 01803 613095    Email:  admin@olota.uk
Website:  www.ourladyoftheangels.eschools.co.uk
Our Lady of the Angels Catholic Primary School is committed to safeguarding children.


